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Burning Off?  -  Notification Required 
Windellama Hall is your designated SAFER AREA 

SATURDAY 11TH JUNE 2011 
 

GATES OPEN AT 1.30 PM 

More details inside 
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DEADLINE FOR ALL ISSUES IS THE 20TH OF THE PRECEDING MONTH 
YOUR WINDELLAMA NEWS IS PRINTED BY BUSINESS REQUISITES, GOULBURN 

Notice to advertisers, article submitters & readers 
The Windellama News is published and authorised by the Windellama 
Progress Association Inc. Whilst every care has been taken in the  
production of the News & publishing to the web page on the community 
website, the editor takes no responsibility for any inaccuracies, errors or  
omissions. All such contributors by forwarding advertising, notices, & 
articles, agree to indemnify the publisher & warrant that the material is 
accurate & neither deceptive nor misleading, in breach of copyright, 
defamatory or in breach of any other laws & regulations.  
The responsibility for  advertisements complying with the Trade      
Practices Act lies with the person, company or agency  submitting such 
for publication. Original material appearing in this newsletter is       
copyright. It may be reproduced in part or in whole for the benefit of the 
community, provided that the source of the material is fully              
acknowledged. If you have any queries about using material from the 
Windellama News, please contact  the editor.  

It would be greatly appreciated if anyone sending 
money to the  Windellama News would include their 
name and address and a note saying what it was for 
and put it in a sealed envelope. This would avoid a lot of 
confusion and uncertainty .  
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Inside this Issue….. 

The WINDELLAMA NEWS  
 

Annual Subscriptions  -  please send your   
details and $20  (cheques payable to ‘Windellama 
News’)  to cover the annual cost of postage. 
All cheques please post to: 

The Secretary, 
564 Willow Glen Road, Tarago, 2580 

If you have any short articles, anecdotes, or   
something else interesting about yourself, your 
family, or the community; please write it down and 
drop it in our letterbox at the Hall. We will edit it and 
publish it in the Windellama News. 
A LOCKED POSTAL BOX IS AT THE FRONT OF 

THE HALL IN THE STONE WALL FOR THE  
COLLECTION OF ITEMS FOR PUBLICATION  

Items left in the box after the deadline will not 
be collected or included in the News 

 

Articles, ads etc may also be sent by email to: 

windnews@goulburn.net.au 
 

Ads sent by email will not be put in the paper 
unless payment is received by the deadline. 

Our Policy on Receipts 
The Windellama News makes out a receipt for all      
advertising payments made to the paper. We don’t post 
out receipts to save cost and we assume that the      
appearance of the advertisement in the paper could  
normally be taken as proof of payment.  
If you require a posted receipt please include a stamped 
self-addressed envelope with your payment. 

July  

12th Council Meeting @ Windy Hall 

17th Markets @ Windy Hall 

 

August 

13th Cancer Fundraiser 

Coming Events… 
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Community Notice Board 

OUTREACH MEETING 
WINDELLAMA HALL 

Tuesday 12th July 2011 
 
Please join the community of 
Windellama to put your views to 
Council, regarding the rumoured plan to 
bring the Main Road 92 extension 
across the Shoalhaven River along 
Oallen Ford Road.  This decision affects 
us all, for better or worse. 
 
Whether you are for or against the 
proposal, it is important to put your point 
of view to Council.  This may be your 
best opportunity. 
 
Further details of the meeting will be 
advised closer to the date. 
Progress Committee 

Minda Landfill refusal 
 
Council has considered and refused an 
application to increase the amount of non-
putrescible waste received at the Minda 
Landfill at 2622 Oallen Ford Road, 
Windellama.  
The modification application was refused on a 
number of grounds, including:  
�� The proposal represents an unacceptable 

intensification of the present use and may 
adversely impact on the environmental value 
of the site and locality, 

�� The proposal would have an adverse affect 
on the amenity of the area, 

�� The development is undesirable in terms of 
the impacts caused by the proposal on the 
road network, and 

�� The proposal is undesirable in terms of the 
level of concern expressed by residents. 

 

Bungonia has a new site ---New Website 
address  is www.bungonia.com.au  please put 
the new address in your search engine 
favourites. 

Book Review
Having just been privileged and enthralled by 
"Challenging Lives", the memoirs of Paula and 
Julien Vanslambrouck, ex Windellama, I felt 
that everyone should have the opportunity to 
read the story of their full on fascinating and 
interesting lives. 

Paula is 89 and Julien 4 years younger, and 
they are still wanting to do more. 

They were responsible for getting the 
Windellama News letter going as well and so 
much more, I also have been since told that 
Paula was one of the people responsible for 
getting the new Goulburn Library.  Julien was 
awarded the Premier's Award in 2011...these 
are just a couple of the attributes given to this 
couple of wonderful people who live their lives 
every day.  Don't miss it it is a wonderful story.  
I could rave on about the book non stop, but 
you need to read and enjoy it, the lives of two 
incredible people... 

Pauline Nugent 

 

Cheerio For Cathy Meehan 
 

Cathy Meehan, treasurer of the Windellama 
News, president of the Progress Association 
and general mainstay of our community, has 
not been enjoying the best of health recently. 
 
Cathy, all of us wish you the best and hope 
that you are back to health as quickly as 
possible. 

Contributions wanted 
 

If you have something to tell us let us know at 

windnews@goulburn.net.au 
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ELECTRICAL LICENSES: 
NSW Lic.No 198855C 
NSW Lic.No 498875S 
ACT Lic.No 2009576 
QLD Lic.No C13290 

NSW Clean Energy Council Design and Install Grid 
Connected Solar Systems #A3632173 

 

ACCREDITATIONS 
  ACT   Type (B) Gas Appliance #200732 
  NSW     O.H.&S. General Induction     #03655 
  NSW   Confined Space Trained         #1140909 

RON WENBAN 
LOCAL ELECTRICIAN 

Mobile: 0428 445 259 
E: ronwenban@skymesh.com.au 

NSW LIC. #174303C 

ACT LIC. #2008568 

Connie Morgan  
Distributor ID 204465 
 

Tri Nature Lifestyle  
Cleaning, aroma, skin, Personal and health care  
Products, And 
ONYA Drinking bottles shopping bags, weigh 
bags and more –  

Ask about fundraising opportunities                     
& Party Plans 

Mobile 043 183 9669 
Web: www.connie.trinature.com 
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Community Notice Board 

FOR SALE 
 

Site Office, fully insulated inc. kitchenette, 
lighting. Excellent cond. Ph 0420 942 779 
 

Galvanised Calf Cradle, Table Type. Good 
Condition $750 ono     Ph. 4844 5002 
 

Oaten Hay, very good quality. $12 per small 
bale. Ph 4844 5344 
 

Ryobi 6" bench grinder, as new condition, 
2x6"abrasive wheels, 1x6 wire brush wheel, 
$75. Ph Bob 4844 5001 
 

Folding single camp bed with mattress. Good 
condition, $50.  Phone Bob 4844 5001 
 

 

1989 Pajero V6 wagon. Good Tyres. 9 months 
rego. Auto. Towbar. 327,000 kms.  Goes well. 
$3,600. Ph 4845 9147 after 6pm 
 

Quad bike - 2007 Kowasaki workhorse, 250cc.  
8,700 kms.  Handbook. Tools etc. Goes very 
well. No further use. $3,200. Ph 4845 9147 
after 6pm 
 

 
Meet ups 

 
Wanted to meet - shy, demure attractive 
Shetland mare would like to meet 

Shetland, or other, small stallion with a view to 
a brief relationship. 

Please phone Geoff - 4845 9147 after 5pm 

STOCK / ANIMALS  FOR SALE 
 

Ducks - Orpington Cross , $12 each. Young 
birds. Ph 4845 9147 after 6pm 
. 
 

WANTED 
 

Milking goats - Toggenburg, British Alpine or 
Anglo Nubian breeds preferred. Ph 4844 5319 
 

Builder to quote on 2 room extension to be 
built at Oallen Ford property. Ph 4845 9147 
after 6pm. 
 

Washing machine, lounge in reasonable order, 
cupboards, TV. Ph 8197 1148 or 4844 5907 
 

Hydraulic auger for bobcat. Ph. Tom 4844 
7191 
Head bail for cows.  Contact Andrew at 
Nerriga Tip or phone 4845 9147 after 5pm. 
 

 

 

LAND FOR SALE 
 

85 acres, 16klm east of Tarago, 2 titles, on 
Nadgigomar Creek, $250,000.  Phone after 
7pm - 0413 241 356 or 0403 065 875 

 

WORK WANTED 
 

House sitter available: Mature trustworthy 
house sitter available immediately, short or 
long term. Experienced with pets and gardens. 
Local references available. Ph: 0459 981 188 

-  CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS  - 
All classifieds are FREE  

& also included in the Tarago Times & Nerriga Nugget 
We run your advert until you let us know when you have sold it or gained it 
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Rusty Balls 
��Natural bush soaps 

��Hand blended natural 
body products for both 

genders 
��Pet shampoo 

��Anti-bug nuts - natural 
insect repellent 

 

Gary & Denise Johnson 

4844 5087 
sales@rustyballs.com 
www.rustyballs.com 

HERCU-LEES HIRE 

Call Michael Lees 
0409 915 491  -  4844 7154 

 

 
 
 
 
 

~ Mini  loader hire 
~ Drive yourself or hire 

operator as well 
~ Post & pier holes 

~ Landscaping 
~ Garden & yard clean up 

 
 

Your Advertisement 
can go here 

— 
$12 per month 
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Willow Glen Gardeners  

Rainfall Stats 
16th APR to 15th MAY 

 
Rosewood, Windellama Road, Windellama 

0 ml /  0days 
Amaroo, Roberts Road, Windellama  

4  ml / 3 days 
Gar-den, Oallen Ford Rd, Windellama    

7.25 ml / 7 days 
Johnno’s Store, Oallen Ford Rd, Bungonia     

 ml  /  days 
Tarkierelea, Fernleigh Close, Windellama  

 ml / days 
Windellama Fireshed, Oallen Ford Rd 

  ml / 1st –**th  May 

Nerriga Gossips in the Garden 

The next gathering of gardeners will be at  
Marian & John Pearce’s 

Glencoe 
243 Sandy Point Road 
on Tuesday 7th June  

Starting at 10am 
 

Great people with local knowledge & great 
ideas. 
We normally swap plants, cuttings & seeds 
from our own gardens, so bring along some if 
you can. 
We also discuss any problems with our 
gardens and brainstorm & share the answers. 
 

Do bring along with you a small plate for 
morning tea to share with everyone. 
 

If you need any info just call Warren Yates on 
4844 5350. 

The next gathering will be at Helen and Lloyd 
Allen’s 361 Barden Drive Oallen at 9.30 am on 
15th July 
Please bring a plate for lunch, some cuttings 
or plants to share. 
Any queries just call Di on 4844 5344 or Kay 
on 4845 9021. 
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Windellama Garden Club 

Windellama SES First Aid & CFR 

Can Assist Goulburn and District Branch has 
been very busy with fund raising since the 20th 
April.  The management of Harris Scarf in 
Auburn Street kindly offered us a table outside 
their store to sell raffle tickets on Wednesday 
20th and Saturday 23rd April.  They also kindly 
donated all the prizes for the raffle.  The prize 
winners were Jenny Gordon, Sheryle 
Jacobson and Chanel Conner. Can Assist 
thanks everybody who took part in the raffle as 
well as those who made donations. 
 

We gratefully accepted an invitation by the 
Cancer Council to operate a table at the 
Cancer Expo at the Soldiers Club and found 
that it was a great opportunity to network with 
other people and organizations who are 
involved in cancer.  We made many good 
contacts, and had an enjoyable and productive 
afternoon chatting with the members of the 
public who attended the expo. 
 

On Sunday 1st May, we were involved with the 
Classic Riders Charity Bike Day.  Our day 
began at 8.00 a.m. in Belmore Park, setting up 
an early morning tea for the bike riders. Then 
after the riders left for their ride, we moved to 
the picnic area at Marsden Weir where we set 
up for lunch.  When the riders arrived at 
midday we served a sausage sizzle, with cake 
as dessert, and tea and coffee.  At both these 
functions the bike riders were very generous 
with their donations, which the Classic Riders 
Club of Goulburn has subsequently matched. 
 

This however was not the end. On Saturday 
7th May, the Can Assist volunteers set up a 
stall at the Goulburn Lilac Markets.  The 
markets are a very convenient place to be 
seen and to advertise our services. We also 
sold small gifts that could be bought for 
Mothers Day. 
 

Our next function was a garage sale on 
Saturday 14th May. This garage sale was not 
as big as the one that we held last year. 
 

All money raised by Can Assist Goulburn and 
District Branch stays in the district to help 
families in need because of cancer.  If you are 
interested in helping or becoming a member, 
our next meeting will be held on Thursday, 19th 
May, 2011, commencing at 6.00 p.m. at the 
Soldiers Club. 

We had a quick meeting before our outing to 
Kenmore museum and it was decided we 
would purchase a new microwave oven for the 
Hall kitchen.   
Our visit to the museum was very well attended 
and observed with great interest.  We had a 
nice tour with leoni of the museum and 
grounds, many thanks to her from all of us. 
We are getting organised for our Cancer 
Fundraiser da on the 13th August at the hall.  
We will be around with our raffle soon as we 
have another lovely quilt sewn and donated by 
Kay Cruise to sell tickets for. 
Our next meeting will be on the 15th June at 
Sandy Marshall’s home at Bundonia Heights at 
10.00 am.   
Pam Williams 

There is very little to report this month, having 
only had 3 callouts. 
 
The plans for our S.E.S. building are, I am told, 
still in the hands of the Crown Solicitor. 
May I, on behalf of the "Team", thank those 
people of whom we have come into contact 
with, who have been kind enough to thank us 
for our efforts. 
This makes the job seem very worthwhile for 
us. 
Remember folks, we are still trying to recruit 
new members to our C.F.R.unit. You may 
contact the undersigned for further information.  
Regards Kevin Muffet 
Team Leader Goulburn---Windellama 
S.E.S.& C.F.R.. 



 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - June 2011 Page 10 

 

WINDELLAMA PLAYGROUP 
at 

Windellama Public School 
Each Thursday  

9.30am – 11.30am 
 

BYO snacks  -   tea & coffee supplied 
 

Qualified art teacher visiting each fortnight 
 

Bring your bubs & toddlers for a fun morning 
Music, stories, sand-play, free-play, art, craft. 

 

FREE! 
 

For more info ring Tony at the school on - 4844 5130 
(NO PLAYGROUP IN SCHOOL HOLIDAYS) 


